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Coordinator Comment

I am not sure if I am celebrating or expressing sadness. About 6 weeks ago, my computer literally fried. No advance warning, no way to prepare. It took a long time to decide what to order. Then, it took a month to build. Then, it took an old lady a week or so to figure out the new operating system. That brings me to a late spring newsletter and my apology.

However, I have to admit there was a part of me that enjoyed having time to do some cross stitch and some watercolor, instead of answering emails. It was hard to get back to the list server, too. I send some emails from work, letting someone know I was not monitoring. I also managed to work with Dr Liberfarb, to get our speakers for Boston.

I also have to share some very sad news. Dr Stickler will not be able to join us this year. We have feared that this time would come. Now, it has and I am sad. There will be no replacement for Dr Stickler, ever.
Conference 2008

Plans are pretty well finished for a Boston conference. Check www.sticklers.org Click on the “2008 Conference” menu and you will see 2008 REGISTRATION FORM icon just below the STICKLER INVOLVED PEOPLE heading. Also see "What's New" icon for the registration form.
Save your vacation time for July 11-13, 2008. We are planning a day on Friday, tailored to those able to attend, with plenty of time for talk. 
Volunteer Needed

We are looking for a person to be in charge of a project to collect air miles for SIP. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you are willing to take charge.
Meet a SIP

“My name is Jacy, (age 32) diagnosed with Sticklers Syndrome at age 14. I
have cataracts (one removed a year ago), high pitch hearing loss and
swollen/painful and loose joints. I take Aleve daily and that seems to help with the swelling and pain, but not with partial dislocation. I just have to be careful how I move to avoid that. 

I am married with 3 children and my oldest daughter (6) was diagnosed at 3 years old. She is beautiful, but has the characteristic Stickie facial features. My son (5) was cleared, but my youngest daughter (2) has an appointment next month with the geneticist and my gut feeling is that he is going to give her a positive diagnosis. Her bright and beautiful, big, round eyes and that adorable button nose are likely free passes to our Sticky club.

I am so happy to be a part of this group. I was in denial for the first 15
years after my diagnosis and it wasn't until my first child was born and I
started researching Stickler syndrome and realized that it can be genetic.

I am now faced with the unfortunate reality that I have a disability whether
I like it or not. And at least one of my children shares the same fate. 

I have good days and bad days both physically and mentally but it helps to
read emails from others dealing with similar problems. 

I hope some day I can afford to attend a conference and actually meet another Sticky! I know that will be important for my daughter when she gets older. I felt awfully alone with it. I was the only one in my family with Sticklers and it was hard for everyone to understand, and it still is.”


Conference AID

The SIP Board is making a special effort to help persons come to our annual conference. We want to work with any and all to get you to the conference. Please contact sip@sticklers.org if you have thought “Gee, I would go, but for the cost.” PLAN NOW to join us in 2008

Organ and Tissue Donation

If you wish to donate any/all organs and tissue to the National Institutes of Health/National Institute on Aging (NIH/NIA) to further research on Stickler syndrome, then all you need to do is advise a family member of your desire. When the time comes for the donation to be made, the contact number to coordinate the donation is 1.410.350.3950 at the National Institute on Aging.

If you have a planned surgery, and would like to work with your physician to donate tissue for the NIH to study (and are not already a participant in the Connective Tissue Study being done by Dr. Nazli McDonnell et al), then complete the study questionnaire on the NIH study website (see link below), prior to your surgery, and contact the study to give informed consent. Submission of this form needs to occur several weeks prior to your surgery date to be able to arrange for everything on time. http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 

STICKLER CLINIC

Patients will need to book the appointment with Sandy Massalski: 617-726-1561. The patient has to pre-register with Mass. General Hospital to give billing information, and to get a hospital number.
Dr Liberfarb’s regularly scheduled clinic appointments are on Thursday afternoon 
from 1-5pm. She could see 3- 4 people. There will be space for 3-6 people on Friday. 

The patient needs to submit medical records in advance.
The Genetics Unit has a training program for physicians doing 
fellowships in Med. Genetics. Some of these "fellows" might want to participate in the clinic. 

The clinic is not free, but if you are traveling to Boston for the conference, this is the time to be seen. Please make the call VERY soon. This clinic will not stay open, unless we use it.

 
Pain Management

In a 2004 issue of the journal Pain, the researchers reported that children 
using guided imagery reported significantly less pain and anxiety after the 
procedure than the control children did. On a pain scale of zero to 100, the 
average score of the control group after surgery was 42, while the group using guided imagery had an average score of 30. 

SIP SCHOLARSHIP

Dr. and Mrs. Stickler donated the start-up money for a fund to provide high school seniors, who have a diagnosis of Stickler syndrome, with a four year scholarship. This year’s winner is Elena Cox, for New York State. Applications are available on line and are due June 15. The winner is announced at the annual conference. Applications are on the SIP website.

NIA STICKLER STUDY

Dr. Nazli McDonnell is the principal investigator for the Connective Tissue disorders study at the NIH. The study is located at the Baltimore campus at the National Institute on Aging. The study information can be found at:
http://www.grc.nia.nih.gov/studies/ctd.htm 

On the website, you will see a sample consent form, as well as a downloadable medical history questionnaire. We are hoping that many of you are interested in participating in the study. 

If you wish to participate, please complete the questionnaire in as much detail as possible and email it to me directly, or fax it to attention Ben Griswold at 410 350 7308. If you already had a genetic mutation study done, please also include the results in your questionnaire. It is especially important to include as much clinical detail as possible (such as height, cleft palate, eye complications, joint and bone problems) about all the affected persons in your family. If you would like to do so, you can also mail photographs of affected persons as this will aid in determining the extent of craniofacial involvement.

Upon receiving your questionnaire, they will contact you and obtain phone consent if you would like to participate without coming to Baltimore, or schedule a visit if you would like to be seen for a study visit. Obtaining the consent will also allow us to obtain a tissue sample if you are undergoing a surgical procedure at home at a future date.

Some of you have already participated and given samples when the study was located in Bethesda Clinical Center under the direction of Dr. Clair Francomano. They are still working with the samples and clinical information obtained from the study at that time. Some of you will be receiving reports regarding genetic mutations in the next few months. 

SIP News

A BIG thanks to Rick for getting the website ready for the registration and conference information!

ANOTHER THANKS, Jan Helfer has been working hard to remodel our lay brochure. As you will remember, she redid the brochure directed to professionals. Great job, Jan. Jan has several other projects “in the works” and SIP is fortunate to have Jan working with us.

SIP’s help with research 

(As presented at ICORD)
Our first American Stickler syndrome conference was held in Iowa City, where almost 100 of us donated a blood sample to the huge University of Iowa Genetic Eye Disorder study.

The next year, we met in Philadelphia and participated in a study Wills Eye Hospital was conducting on eye pressures. This allowed a wide demographic for that study, with no added expense.

When the NIH, in 1995, started a connective tissue study, they were at a loss where to get participants. One of our members, who got NIH bulletins, mentioned the study to me and our support group provided an eager group. SIP members, from all across the country, accounted for 75% of study participants.


In 1998, Dr Stickler asked me what I dreamed about, for persons with Stickler syndrome. We needed % data that would either reassure parents or give them statistics to use with their doctors. Dr Stickler, SIP and the British equivalent support group conducted a survey of almost 1000 persons. The results were published in Genetics In Medicine, May-June, 2001. At our annual conference, in 2004, the ophthalmologist told us (without realizing that two of the authors were in the room) that he uses this study to make every procedural decision for a Stickler syndrome patient.
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